

Highlights of diocesan news in printable format — August 16, 2023

If you have email, you can sign up to receive *The VOICE Online*, currently published every other Wednesday. Visit dioceseofnewark.org/subscribe

From Canon Wright

Summer is winding down, but the need for sabbath continues

Summer is winding to a close, before long. While we know that technically the season continues until the fall equinox, around September 21, summer *feels* like it ends at the end of August – or perhaps through Labor Day weekend. How has your Summer of Sabbath been? Have you had an opportunity to unplug, to reset, to step into the margins of your schedule a bit? Even if it's just a day or a portion of a day – even a stolen brief hour or cluster of minutes – it makes a difference. I hope that you have had some time for rest, for refreshment, for reconnection.

Perhaps it has been a busy time for you, though, or there are people or systems who depend on you in ways that make it difficult to step away, even briefly. There is still time. Even when summer ends, our need for sabbath time continues, but we do still have at least two weeks to find opportunities to stop, take a breath, and do something restorative (sleep, read, play, sing, draw, travel – or just pause).

These in-between times of sabbath are like margins in our lives, the spaces that keep everything else in order. Sometimes we do draw our margins very thinly – or accept the thin margins that others have drawn for us – sometimes out of necessity, or at least what seems to be necessity at the time. Stopping and pausing helps renew those margins, review those margins, and can give us the chance to redraw our margins. Sabbath can be a constructive act towards wholeness and health, even though it may look like a nap, a break, a diversion.

Sabbath is also a witness to others that busy-ness and productivity are not the ultimate purposes of our life, of our calling. We are made in the image of God, who is loving, just, merciful, creative, life-giving, but also the one who rested on the seventh day and who calls us to rest, to reset, to be restored. God renews our own creation when we rest; God invites us to be made new. There is still time – there is always time – to find that sabbath moment.

O God, in the course of this busy life, give us times of refreshment and peace; and grant that we may so use our leisure to rebuild our bodies and renew our minds, that our spirits may be opened to the goodness of your creation; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

- Prayer for the Good Use of Leisure, BCP 825

Pax, Andrew+

Diocesan Announcements

Summer of Sabbath: Suggested reading

Bishop Hughes has recommended three books for your summer reading – simple, easy reads that can help you think about your spiritual life.

The Night is Long but Light Comes in the Morning: Meditations for Racial Healing

By Catherine Meeks; foreword by Michael B. Curry

From the winner of The President Joseph R. Biden Lifetime Achievement Award, a spiritual guide to restoring yourself from racial trauma and committing to the long work of dismantling racism.

How Do I Pray?: A Little Book Of Guidance

By John Pritchard

John Pritchard explores the art and power of prayer and explains how to slow down enough to hear what God wants to say. A book for all who are curious about how to become more in tune with the Spirit.

Being Disciples: Essentials of the Christian Life

By Rowan Williams

In his typically gentle, inviting, pastoral writing style, Williams offers biblically grounded wisdom for Christians at all stages of their journeys as disciples of Jesus.

Bishop's Staff Vacation Week & Labor Day - Episcopal House closed

MON, AUG 28 - MON, SEP 4

All members of the Bishop's staff are using their vacation time to take off the week before Labor Day. They will be back in the office Tuesday, Sept. 5.